City of Strathmoor Manor
Minutes forJune 28, 2022

In attendance: Commissioners: Brian Cobb, Brooke Heitz, and Susan Stopher,; John
Harrison, Attorney; and Mike Lamey, Strathmoor Police.
The Minutes for the May 2022 meeting were approved.

Police Business-

The May, 2022 police reports by Chief Lamey were reviewed. Two new officer, Joseph
and William Hunter have been hired.

Financial-
Financial reports for May, 2022 were approved.

Questions about payments to John Harrison since March were discussed and will be
reviewed tomorrow.

Cobb is working with HPG accounting to obtain 7 years of records, since they are
shredding records and reducing client records to the last 2 years.

Resident Business - No resident concerns were raised.

General City -

There is no update on the KY Department of Transportation TAP grant. Pending.
A Fourth of July Parade will be held on July 4th at 10 am.

City Business/Legal -

The Ordinance adopting a budget for the Fiscal Year July 1, 2022 through June 30,
2023 (Ordinance 2022-2). was unanimously passed.

Maintenance Report -

The pothole on Emerson at Bardstown Road was discussed. A meticulous review of
the May 6, 1931 map filed with the incorporation and the Metro Logic Map was made. It
clearly shows that the pot hole is not within Strathmoor Manor’s jurisdiction. Therefore,
Strathmoor Manor cannot legally correct this problem. Efforts will be made to contact
our Metro Council person, Cassie Chambers Armstrong regarding this matter.



Communications -

A newsletter will mailed after the June meeting and include the tax rate ordinance, the
budget ordinance, a report on the audit and a magnet with the Strathmoor Police phone
number.

The next meeting will be July 26, 2022.



